Marshall County Fiscal Court Public Meeting August 17, 2020

Re: Draffenville Sewer Expansion

The Marshall County Fiscal Court held a public meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, August 17, 2020 Fiscal Courtroom, Marshall County Courthouse, Benton, Kentucky. All duly elected Commissioners and the County Attorney were present. Kevin Neal, County Judge/Executive presided.

Randy Green, Chairman of Marshall County Sanitation addressed the court regarding various plans for expansion. His preference would be to choose the route that would allow more homes to tie on and encounter fewer utility issues. Running behind the houses on Highway 68 to the multipurpose building also allows several points to connect to the opposite side of the highway and provide service to Mike Miller Park in the future.

Chad McCann from Rivercrest Engineering explained the design for three different lines and the contour of the land as it relates to the sewer system functioning effectively. Mr. McCann explained the various issues that arise by extending across Highway 68, utility congestion, the need for addition pump stations, and the change in easements if the state widens the highway.

Several land owners asked questions about the various plans presented and all present were in favor of all expansion possibilities.

Judge Neal would like to have a meeting that would include members of the State Transportation Department regarding their plans for widening Highway 68 from the Parkway to Griggstown Road.

Josh Tubbs presented a grant funding opportunity for Southwest One. A letter of commitment needs to be submitted by August 24. The court will vote during the regular Fiscal Court Meeting on August 18, 2020.

Adjourn

Respectfully submitted by:

Fiscal Court Clerk